## CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA DECEMBER 11, 2024

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, December 11, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Meeting was opened for a Public Hearing on the Water Grant Application. Emily Albaugh from KIRPC stated that the grant application had to be in by December 20, 2024. Awards should be known by February or soon there after. After discussion of the type of work being done, Mr. Deel made a motion to close the Public Meeting, seconded by Mr. Schock.

Those present were: President, Mark Schock, Member, Brent Deel, Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber, Marshal Jill Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely and 4 Guests.

Mr. Schock lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the regular meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Deel and a second from Mr. Schock to approve the minutes of the November 2024 meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Kendal Ross was re-appointed to serve a 3 year term on the Carroll County EDC Board by a motion by Mr. Schock, seconded by Mr. Deel.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated that he had nothing at all to report this month. The council thanked Mr. Snavely for the job of keeping the leaves picked up during the Fall. The leaf Vac has since been cleaned and stored.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber reported that the only thing he had was that the council needed to set a date for an End of the Year meeting so bills can be paid to clear out the year. December 30, at 9:00 am was set for the meeting date and time.

Gretchen Campbell from Purdue Extension spoke to the council regarding the Annual contract with Purdue for the Shooting Range. After discussion regarding what each side would need and require, a Memorandum Of Understanding was signed for the length of each election year.

Neal Mylet also updated the council on the fact that he had received money from the County EDC office and was waiting to hear about funds coming from the state.

Ordinance 2024-9 was approved updating the fees and fines for vehicles and debris in the alley ways.

Next meeting will be held December 8, 2025.

Mr. Deel made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 7:42 PM.

Attest:

Clerk Treasurer

Council:

Mark Schook - President

**Brent Deel** 

Andrew Robinson